
 

 

 

 

Department of Higher Education and Training (CET) 
 

Unpaid benefits to CET staff                                                                                                                        

The PSA is concerned about the slow pace of paying due benefits to members employed by the 

Department of Higher Education and Training (CET Colleges). The PSA visited several of these 

Community Training Centers and discovered that many members are complaining about unpaid benefits, 

which include housing allowance, REQV-salary adjustments, and grade progression as per Resolution 

3/2009. This is a great concern to the PSA. The PSA requests government to source funds to increase 

the number of working hours to seven for Lecturers as the current hours are not sufficient to cover the 

syllabus, which is a major concern for learners who are greatly disadvantaged.  

 

Advice to PSA members                                                                                                                      

Affected PSA members under the Gauteng South Region are urged to complete the attached 

document forward it to the PSA’s Sibusiso Ndzala at sibusiso.ndzala@psa.co.za.  

 

Members who have not applied for a housing allowance and qualify according to PSCBC Resolution 

7/2015, are urged to apply at their respective Colleges. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can contact Sibusiso Ndzala on sibusiso.ndzala@psa.co.za /  

Cell/WhatsApp 082 880 8964. 
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